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1 message

City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org> Tue, May 13, 2025 at 10:02 AM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@]acity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Milton Ortiz <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>

To: councilmember.soto-martinez@lacity.org, clerk.cps@lacity.org

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Mon, 12 May 2025 03:20:38 +0000 (UTC)

Subject: Thank You for Your Support of Higher Wages for Tourism Workers (File # 14-1371-S13)

Councilmember Hugo Soto-Martinez,

Thank you for your support for the Olympic Wage. While the tourism industry is poised to
continue to grow as Los Angeles gears up to host the 2026 World Cup, 2028 Olympic and
Paralympic Games, and other mega-events, wages remain insufficient for tourism workers to
continue to live in Los Angeles and surrounding cities as the region grapples with an
unprecedented housing and healthcare affordability crisis.

Thank you for voting for higher wages and benefits for tourism workers!

Milton Ortiz
Omilton371@gmail.com

1902 park ave. #220

Los angeles ca,, California 90026

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Cameron Wetzel Hillman <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>

To: councilmember.harris-dawson@]acity.org, clerk.cps@lacity.org

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Sun, 11 May 2025 08:51:55 +0000 (UTC)

Subject: Thank you LA for Leading the Way and Raising Hospitality Workers Wages

Honorable Los Angeles City Council President Harris-Dawson,

Thank you for your support for the Olympic Wage, Council President. The whole country is
struggling with a high cost of living and wages that are not matching what it takes to simply live.



We all are rooting for Los Angeles right now, which is leading the way.
Thank you for standing with workers.

Cameron Wetzel Hillman
cameronlwhillman@gmail.com
2342 Ocean Park Blvd

Santa Monica , California 90405
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1 message

City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org> Tue, May 13, 2025 at 10:02 AM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@]acity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Luis Molina <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>

To: contactCD4@lacity.org, andrea.conant@lacity.org, clerk.cps@lacity.org

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Mon, 12 May 2025 23:50:49 +0000 (UTC)

Subject: Tourism Workers Deserve to Rise! Thank you for your Support (File # 14-1371-S1)

Councilmember Nithya Raman,

Thank you for voting YES on the Olympic Wage for hospitality workers. This would update our
current living wage laws to require that airport and hotel workers are paid $30/hr by the
Olympics, and have increased access to family health care and worker protections.

Luis Molina

molina.skills@gmail.com

1539 N Laurel Ave Apt 103

Los Angeles CA , California 90046-2530

—————————— Forwarded message ----------

From: Marc-Andre Gravel <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>

To: contactCD4@)lacity.org, andrea.conant@lacity.org, clerk.cps@]lacity.org
Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Mon, 12 May 2025 23:54:35 +0000 (UTC)

Subject: Thank You for Supporting an Olympic Wage! (File # 14-1371-S13)

Councilmember Nithya Raman,

Thank you for voting for the Olympic Wage for hospitality workers. We must ensure that tourism
workers are healthy and housed. Thank you for working to strengthen and expand worker
protections.

Thank you.



Marc-Andre Gravel
marcgravel7@gmail.com

4824 Hazeltine Ave, Apt 7

Sherman Oaks , California 91423-2307

—————————— Forwarded message ----------

From: Laura Munoz <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>

To: contactCD4@)lacity.org, andrea.conant@]lacity.org, clerk.cps@lacity.org

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Mon, 12 May 2025 23:45:34 +0000 (UTC)

Subject: Thank You for Your Support of Higher Wages for Tourism Workers (File # 14-1371-S13)

Councilmember Nithya Raman,

Thank you for your support for the Olympic Wage. While the tourism industry is poised to
continue to grow as Los Angeles gears up to host the 2026 World Cup, 2028 Olympic and
Paralympic Games, and other mega-events, wages remain insufficient for tourism workers to
continue to live in Los Angeles and surrounding cities as the region grapples with an
unprecedented housing and healthcare affordability crisis.

Thank you for voting for higher wages and benefits for tourism workers!

Laura Munoz

jaramillo73@hotmail.com

1950 Tamarind Ave Apt 204

Los Angeles CA , California 90068-3546
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